October 15, 2009

Roberto Gaetano 

Chairman of the Structural Improvements Committee of the Board

Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers 

4676 Admiralty Way, Suite 330 

Marina del Rey, CA 90292-6601 

Dear Director Gaetano,
We appreciate the effort put forth by members of the Structural Improvements Committee to grapple with the complex process issues associated with 
restructuring one of ICANN’s principal policy-recommending organs, the Generic Names Supporting Organization (GNSO).  Clearly this was a daunting task, and your team is to be commended for its perseverance and diligence.  However, a recent development – the hard-wiring of Non-Commercial Stakeholder Group (NCSG) “placeholder” councilors to two-year terms – threatens to completely derail the new GNSO constituency formation process.

Speaking as individuals in the thick of the effort to launch new constituencies, namely the Consumer Organizations Constituency and the Registrant Constituency, we have to ask, “Why should anyone continue to expend a massive amount of time and effort to build a new GNSO constituency in the full knowledge that such constituencies will not have any direct elected representation at the GNSO Council level for the next two years, and only later if the respective Stakeholder Group’s Executive Committee deigns to provide them with a representational opportunity?”
We do not see a constituency model working under those circumstances. Who's going to join a constituency if they have to wait two years to be able to directly elect a representative? No consumer group that we are aware of is going to want to do that; neither will individual registrants stand for the notion of participation without representation.
We note that while ICANN through its Affirmation agreement has committed itself to responsive consultation procedures that provide detailed explanations of the basis for decisions, none of us, neither the GNSO nor the ALAC nor anyone else, was consulted on this decision to lock the “temporary” “placeholder” councilors into full two-year terms.
This matter may readily be resolved by modifying the term-length language to stipulate that such councilors will only retain their placeholder positions until such time as the new constituencies elect their own representatives for such positions.  

We look forward to the necessary accommodation that will be made to ensure that new constituency formation efforts move forward as planned.

Sincerely,

Danny Younger

Beau Brendler

